
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
 
Sick:- Kathleen McGurk, Steven Murphy,      
Elizabeth Crawford, Willie McColgan, Catriona 
(Martin) O’Sullivan, Bridget Fallon, Peter 
McLaughlin, David McColl, Craig Simpson,   
Margaret Macmillan, Mary Knight, James 
McManus, Maureen Monaghan, Hugh Tonner, 
Charles Whyte, Declan McDonald, Lisa 
McLaughlin, Pat Doyle 
 
Recently deceased:- Gerard Considine, Andy 
Harkin, Eleanor Lappin, Iain McKay, Margaret 
Shearer, Brian McLaughlin, Michael Burke, 
George McCartney, Shealagh Harley, Andrew 
Brogan, Eddie McLay, Barry Hensahaw, Bert 
Starrs, James Harkins, Jim Pearson, Nora 
Guinan, Edward Tuthill, Vincent Friel, Margaret 
McGrath, Chick Houston 
 
Anniversaries:- Mary and Danny McFadden, 
Michael Mallon, Harry Mulvenna, Catherine 
Kennedy, Pater and Sarah Tonner, Annie Ryan, 
Denis Deeney 
 
Months Mind:- Marion Monaghan 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Lily Wilmott 
 
Baptisms:- Aria Rose Lookess, Millie Louise  
MacDonald, April Allison 
 
Sanctuary Flowers:- Sandra Sweeney, Paul James 
O’Donnell, Rita Cassidy, Mark Muirhead,     
Danny Rodgers, Stella Kieran, Grace and       
Michael Sweeney, Billy and Cathie O’Brien,   
Helen Flanigan, Anne Sutherland, William and 
Shiela Maclean, Tommy Connelly, Danny     
Connelly, Giorgia and Orlando Monti, Anne 
Maclean 

5TH SUNDAY OF EASTER (YEAR B) 

27TH/28TH APRIL 2024 
HOLY MASS  

Mon - Fri:- 10am, (Rosary, 10.30am) 1pm 

Saturday:- 10am, 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy); 

       12 noon; 4pm 

 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

Tuesday 30th April, 10am - Ann Sweeney R.I.P. 

Wednesday 1st May, 1pm - Eleanor Lappin R.I.P. 

 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat 9.30-9.55am, Sat 3.30pm 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat 9.30-9.55am 

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR:- Friday, 3pm 

 

BAPTISMS:- For baptisms please contact Church Office 

***Baptisms are held on the first and last Sunday of every 

month at either 10.30am or 12noon Mass 

Baptismal Preparation Course:-  

Wednesday 29th May 2024, 7pm, in the church. 

Parents who wish their child to be baptised in June are 

required to attend. 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tues, Thur, Sat, Sun:- 9am-12noon. 

 

WELFARE CLINIC:- Saturday 4th May, 10.30-12.30 

Contact us:- welfare.stcolumbkilles@gmail.com 

 

 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish, donations can be made 

through our website, using the bank details below or 

by scanning the QR code.  

Sort Code:  80-12-79 

Account No: 10163767 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself!  

Weekly Collection - £2175 

Thank you for your generosity 

Next weekend’s 2nd collection will be 

for the Building Fund 



IRISH CULTURE NIGHT 

Saturday 11th May, 7.30-9.30pm  in the church hall 

with music by St Roch’s ceili band, Irish dancing 

from the Coyle School. Tickets available from the 

hall and the stall, priced £5 

MAY DEVOTIONS 

May Devotions will begin on Monday 6th May at 

7pm and for all subsequent Monday’s during May. 

We will recite the Rosary followed by Solemn               

Benediction. The final Monday in May there will be 

a torchlight procession. 

BRING FLOWERS OF THE RAREST 

To sponsor the flowers on the altar for the month of 

May, to honour Our Blessed Lady, please fill out a 

form, which can be found at the back of the church. 

Flowers can also be sponsored in honour of a loved 

one and the names printed in the bulletin.           

Certificates are available from the stall. 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNIONS 

The children from Fernhill Primary and St 

Columbkille’s Primary will make their First Holy 

Communion on Saturday 11th and 18th May,  

respectively, please keep them and their families 

in your prayers. In order to facilitate the      

preparation of the church there will be NO 

10am Mass on these days.  

PEEBLES HOLIDAY 

Our Peebles holiday is now fully booked. Thank 

you to everyone who has booked up and paid 

their deposit. The final balance of your holiday 

MUST be paid directly to Glenton Travel using 

the details below, we will not be accepting any 

cash or cheques at the office.  

 

BY DIRECT BANK TRANSFER 

Account Name:- Glenton Holidays Ltd 

Sort Code:- 12-09-25 

Account No:- 06021413 

 

You can also pay by calling 08000 24 24 24 or 

by sending a cheque to Glenton Holidays, 30 

Gordon St, Glasgow, G1 3PU 

 

Whichever method you choose to pay by you 

MUST quote the booking reference and postcode 

of the church. 

 

BOOKING REFERENCE:- T122244  

POSTCODE:- G73 2SL 

The balances due are £269/person or £319/

person with the single room supplement and 

should be paid no later than Tuesday 16th       

September 2024. 

FIRST COMMUNION DRESS 

We have a beautiful First Communion dress 

available should anyone require one. Please 

speak to Fr Bernard or email the church office 

for more information. 

HOLY SOLES 

Our walking group are off to the Botanic Gardens 

on Monday 29th April, the bus will leave after 10am 

Mass. All welcome. 

BOOK CLUB 

Our next meeting is on Saturday 11th May, 11am 

in the conference room in the hall. We will be           

discussing our latest book ‘Tuesdays with Morrie’ 

by Mitch Albom. This is an excellent book which 

should provide us with some fruitful discussion. 

It is a short book which is very easy to read. New     

members will be made most welcome. 

CALLED TO CARE NOT TO KILL 

Liam McArthur MSP has published a bill to legalise 

assisted suicide in Scotland which will be debated 

and scrutinised by the Scottish Parliament.  In       

response the Bishops’ Conference of Scotland have 

written a pastoral letter urging the Catholic       

community to contact their MSPs, to ask them to 

work collaboratively to improve palliative care, and 

to reject the dangerous proposal to legalise assisted  

suicide, which would devalue life and put immense 

pressure on the most vulnerable to end their lives 

prematurely. We are called to care, not to kill.     

Copies of the letter are available at the back of the 

church. The Catholic Parliamentary Office has more 

information, resources and a template letter to help 

at their website www.rcpolitics.org.  

THANK YOU FROM THE MCGRATH FAMILY 

The family of the late Margaret McGrath would like 

to thank everyone for their love, support, prayers, 

Masses and sympathy cards. We are grateful to Fr 

Mournian, Fr Hennessy and all the clergy for their 

support and advice. Holy Mass will be offered for 

everyone's intentions. 






